## Westminster Woods 50<sup>th</sup> Anniversary Have you "Saved the Date" October 4th?

Would your church like to participate in some way? Please contact Carla Chrispens at First Church, El Dorado, if your

church can help. (office.pfced@sbcglobal.net)

#### Visit www.westminsterwoodscamp.com





### **Bible Study and Mud Pits!**



High School M P



Invasion of the "KFC Bucket Heads"



Worship! Chapel

# On The Wind

www.pbysk.org

**Presbytery of Southern Kansas** August 2014





Wichita Korean Presbyterian Church Youth Ensemble

## **Sunday, June 8, 2014 PSK Pentecost Celebration**

Keynote Speaker: Rev. John Buchanan





Bagpipe Concert on the lawn of First Presbyterian, Wichita





### Happy 59<sup>th</sup> Anniv. Nancy & Charlie Ross

The pair have attended the YMCA together for more than a decade, but they've recently had to change their routine. Charlie, 85, goes to the West YMCA every Mon., Wed., & Friday to stay active. "It's my routine... well... it became my

routine," he chuckles....Charlie and Nancy, have been enthusiastic members since 2000. "We have always been "walkers." We were missionaries and had to walk everywhere," he recalled. After returning from a mission trip, the couple felt that they needed more. They joined the Y and, Charlie attended cycle classes while Nancy attended the Water Arthritis classes. "There is so much to choose from," he said. "The Y has been a fantastic place to not only exercise, but to meet people. We have a wonderful community. It's very pleasant." Over the past few years, the dynamics of their visits have changed. Charlie had a triple bypass surgery, and the Y played an integral part in his recovery. In the past six months, Nancy has moved to a nursing home. Although she doesn't attend the Y anymore, Charlie continues his routine. "I need the Y for a different reason now. I need it for stress relief. Transitions in life are hard. The Y is helping me through them," he said.

(courtesy of YMCA Newsletter)

## "Grow Your Ministry Workshop"

September 6, 2014 8:30 a.m. – 12:15 p.m.
Grace Presbyterian Church, Wichita
Keynote Speaker: Rev. Dr. James K. Wellman, Jr.
Various workshops available
Contact: Rev. Brent O. Johnson
316-263-0248 or boj1958@me.com

Sponsors: Omaha Presbyterian Seminary Foundation and Presbytery of Southern Kansas

Attn: Clerk of Session
PSK Session Minutes Reviews

Aug 16<sup>th</sup> Garden City – 2-4 p.m. (after Presbytery meeting) Sept 13<sup>th</sup> Newton 9:00 a.m. – noon Sept 13<sup>th</sup> Winfield 9:00 a.m. – noon



Parks Presbyterían Church, Leotí is now Carwood Community Church, Leotí.

On July 6, 2014, Parks Presbyterian Church, Leoti, held its Closing Worship Service with Teaching Elder Jay Ayers providing the message and the Lord's Supper being served. The Parks church was formed in 1888 and has served the community as a Presbyterian church for 125 years. The church will now be known as Carwood Community Church and the members will continue to serve their rural area.

The Pakistani Christian Worship Service

was started five year ago when Rev. Robson Birva and his wife Margaret and family immigrated to the U.S. They both graduated from the Gujranwala Presbyterian Seminary in Pakistan. Robson was an ordained Pastor and served the Church of Scotland in Pakistan for twenty years. Margaret Birva worked with her husband as a Bible teacher for women in his congregation. The Pakistani

for women in his congregation. The Pakistani
Christian Service was started as an outreach for all Pakistani
Indian Christian families in the Wichita area. The purpose was
to maintain the Pakistani worship culture and traditions and to
serve as a fellowship groups for location of Pakistani/Indian
Christian families. The service is conducted in the Urdu
language and incorporates traditional Urdu hymns and musical
instruments. The group worships the first Sunday of every

month at 4:30 p.m. at Westwood Presbyterian Church.